
President’s Report, July 27, 2007 
 

• Server changed in January from our own machine to a commercial service. The 
cost benefit was discussed. 

• Donations are not needed at this time due to current financial position, but there 
may be a need for future requests for support. 

• The microfilm of the official daily totals, obtained from the Hall of Fame, will be 
scanned and converted to digital format by commercial companies. 

• Proofing continues with the release of 1956 and 1953 planned for this fall. 
• Long time volunteers Bob Boynton and Dale Hains passed away during the past 

year.  They will be sorely missed. 


